BLURGISRAM.

RARGERS

F.C.

To: All Members of the Football Club.

The Annual General Meeting of the Football Club will be held at the Whitakers residence on MONDAY 3RD JUNE 1991. The meeting will commence at 8,15pm.

AGENDA

- 1. Apologies for abscence.
- 2. To receive and confirm the minutes of the Annual General Meeting of 6th June 1990.
- 3. Matters arising from the minutes confirmed above.
- 4. Chairmans report for 1990/91 season.
- 5. Treasurer Martyn Taylor to present a statement of accounts for the period ended 31st May 1991.
- 6. Managers reports (three) for the 1990/91 season.
- 7. Election of Officers and Committee Members for season 1991/92.
- 8. Annual subscriptions and match fees to be agreed for the season 1991/92.
- 9. Any other business (at the discretion of the Chairman).

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at the village hall, Bluntisham on Tuesday 6th June 1990. Meeting commenced at 8.25pm.

Those Present :-

Geoff Mullee Gordon Cox Mal Mullee John Dench Clive Death Stephen Ellis Crispin Morgan John Pratt Mark Turner Andrew Dolan Stephen Prior Francis Laud

Sally Whitaker Phil Walker Matthew Mullee Arthur Eastham Stephen Bedwell

1. Apologies for abscence

Matthew Diamond Paul Richards John Roberts

Colin Whitaker

Steven Dighton Richard Parker

Martyn Taylor Margaret Robinson

- 2. Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting were taken as a true record and duly agreed by all present.
- 3. No Matters arising.

4. Chairmans Report

Gordon congratulated all the teams for another successful season socially, winning the Benevolent Cup and Ernie Childs Cup, and for coming runners up in the Saturday and Sunday leagues.

He also thanked Martyn for his help and thanked Crispin and Stephen for their work. Thanks go towards Geoff and Mal after his four years as second team manager and them both for arranging a successful dinner dance. Gordon thanked the women who organised the tea and to all committee members. Thanked Dev and Shiela but not his wife as she did and I quote "zilch" this season.

5. Tresurers Report

Gordon presented this due to the abscence of Martyn. Balance sheet as at 31st May 1990 is enclosed.

Martyn has found a problem with seperating some large cash amounts due to bits and pieces of cash being presented, so we possibly can draw up sheets to enable him to make a better presentation.

The Balance Sheet shows us that the raffle was very helpful. Martyn has taken steps to move some of our funds to a Deposit account. The Referees fees are an estimated figure due to no information being provided. Outdoor Centre costs are due to Pre season friendlies. Stationary is totally unreasonable due to Crispin. Next time you might be able to have supplementary information relating to the profit or loss for each function. Mark Turner volunteered to audit the accounts.

6. Managers Report

Geoff thanked all the players especially those who were available most of the time and played the odd game now and again. It has been difficult for the second team due to shortages of players. Thanked is darling wife and the washing machine and said he had a good four years.

Clive said not a lot but enjoyed the large amount of support that has followed the side.

7. Election of Officers

Chairman	: Gordon Cox	prop:	Geoff Mullee	sec:	Arthur Eastham
Vice Chairman	: John Dench	prop:	John Pratt	sec:	Stephen Bedwell
Treasurer	: Martyn Taylor	r prop:	Gordon Cox	sec:	John Dench
Club Secretary	: Crispin Morga	an prop:	John Pratt	sec:	Stephen Bedwell
Assistant Secretary	: Stephen Eliis	s prop:	John Dench	sec:	Sally Whitaker
1st Team Manager	: Colin Whitake	er prop:	Stephen Prior	sec:	Gordon Cox
2nd Team Manager	: Arthur Eastha	am prop:	Gordon Cox	sec:	Geoff Mullee
Sunday Team Manager	r: Clive Death	prop:	Gordon Cox	sec:	John Dench

Committee : As above plus :

Phil Walker Matthew Mullee Margaret Robinson
Sally Whitaker Andrew Dolan Stephen Prior
Francis Laud Mark Turner

and anybody who expressed a wish to sit in on the meetings. Geoff and Mal Mullee expressed their wish not to be part of the committee as was Pam Dench.

8. Annual Subscriptions and Match Fees

There was a long discussion on how much to put the subscriptions up by. Andy Dolan posed the question about how much it would cost next year for all leagues and Crispin informed the club of Saturdays expenses while Stephen said "I haven't heard anything because I haven't received anything". Below are the subscriptions that were agreed.

		Sundays	Sundays
		or	and
		Saturdays	Saturdays
		£	£
Arruel Subscription	(Seniors)	15	25
Annual Subscription			
	(Juniors)	8	13
Match Fees	(Seniors)	2	2
n n	(Juniors)	1	1

prop: Clive Death sec: Geoff Mullee

9. Any other business

Pitch

Goalmouths need returfing within the next two weeks, John Dench to order some, but could people get quotes if we paid someone to do it. If not then we need to set a date to lay the turf. Clive posed the question that can the pitch be made bigger, which was answered, not really due to the Cricket pitch being in the way.

Training

Clive said he would be able to run training on a Monday and a Wednesday. He also asked if it was possible to provide more training footballs. A suggestion was raised to try and get sponsership for the match ball.

Tracksuits

A question was posed at an earlier meeting about the purchase of waterproof tracksuits. Clive received a price of #75 a suit. Stephen Ellis was to find out how much the tracksuits were at Hallmark. "You could use six sleeping bags and six tracksuit tops, cut the bottoms out of the bags and you have a decent tracksuit" said Clive.

Social

We should look now to book somewhere for next seasons dinner dance. There is plenty of time up until Christmas when there is a mad rush of clubs. The dinner dance wass a success and there was a good atmosphere wherby people not involved in the club would like to come next year. Crispin to send a letter to LEL club and thank them.

It was stated that there would be a club committee meeting on the first Tuesday of every month starting on 3rd July at the White Swan at 8pm.

Meeting closed at 9.40pm.